Dept. HEW: WIH

July 11, 1957

Mrs. Charles R. Capace 43 Dean Parkway Cranston 10, Rhode Island

Dear Mrs. Capace:

Enclosed is a copy of a letter received here from the Director of the National Heart Institute, Dr. James Watt, which is in answer to my recent inquiry in your interest.

If after you have had an opportunity to review its contents you feel there is anything further I can do at this time, I hope you will feel free to so advise me.

With kindest regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

John E. Fogarty Member of Congress